
 

 

 

 

 
Dear Parents, Learners and Friends 

 

It has been wonderful seeing our children without  

masks.  As I mentioned in Assembly, it has been an 

eternity since we saw our children’s beautiful smiles. 

It is completely optional for children to wear masks. 

Several of our children are still wearing them and that 

is their parents’ prerogative. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

SCHOOL PHOTOGRAPHS 

 

Prestige Photographers will be coming to take School 

photographs on : 

 

Thursday, 18 August for Grades R – 3 

Friday, 19 August for Grades 4 – 7 

 

Learners are please to wear their full winter uniform  

and blazer. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

COVID 19 – VACCINATION PROGRAMME 

 

This programme is available for learners aged 12 and 

above.  Our Grade 6 and 7 learners have all received 

consent forms.  This is an initiative by the Department 

of Health and Gauteng Department of Basic Education – 

it is not compulsory.  If, as a parent/guardian, you  

would like your child vaccinated, please return the  

consent form to your child’s homeroom teacher. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

SPORT 

 

Our sporting programme has started in full swing.  We had 

hockey matches on Wednesday and our first Cross  

Country meeting on Thursday.  Well done to all the boys 

and girls who participated with such heart and spirit. 

Good luck to all the children participating in Cross Country 

today.  We also have Cricket, Hockey and mini-sport 

starting this week – good luck to all who are involved. 

- - - - - - - - - - -- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

CULTURAL ACTIVITIES 

AND EXTRA-LESSONS 

 

Just a reminder that all our Cultural Activities and Extra 

Lessons start this week.  Cultural Activities include 

choir, junior art, marimbas and dance club. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -                                          

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

GRADES 1 AND 8 

ONLINE ADMISSIONS  

2023 

 

We had many frustrated parents contacting the School on 

Friday with regards Online Admissions.  Google Maps 

temporarily removed us from their system, because of the 

massive amount of requests per minute.  It was resolved 

later in the morning and GDE apologised for the 

inconvenience caused.  Parents, if you have not as yet 

applied please do so as soon as possible to avoid non-

placement at a School.  (www.gdeadmissions.gov.za) 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

EISTEDDFOD 

 

Every success to all our children who are doing Unprepared 

Reading for Eisteddfod this week.  It takes a lot of courage 

to stand in front of an audience, we are proud of you. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

IMPORTANT MESSAGE 

                                       DONKEY DERBY 

 

 

Our Donkey Derby is taking place on Friday, 29 July.  

Parents, please support this fun-filled evening.  Tickets cost 

R120 per head and are available from Nicola v/der Heever 

in the front office.  Looking forward to a bumper evening of 

fun and laughter. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - -  

Hot chocolate 
& 

Pyjama day 
 

Our Grade 7 Fundraiser for the term is the Pyjama and Hot 

Chocolate day on Friday, 29 July.  We encourage all our 

children to come to school in their warmest pyjamas, snug 

slippers and warm gown (optional).  Yes it will be a 

relatively ‘normal’ School day, so please remember  your 

bags and books. 

- - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - - 

 

 

Forget the mistake, remember the lesson.”   
 

Wishing you all a wonderful week. 

 

 

L. CUTHBERTSON 

PRINCIPAL 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

Rynfield Primary School  
AN IT ENABLED SCHOOL STRIVING TOWARDS EXCELLENCE 

   Visit our Website : www.rps.org.za or follow us on D6 School Communicator. 
Twitter : @RynfieldPrimary or Instagram: @rynfieldprimary  
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